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Minutes of Boardmeeting, Tours, France, 29th September, 2009
1. Formal welcome and apologies for absence, if needed. 

Henny Lodewijks, the new president,  welcomes everybody. Apologies : 
- Ms. Marja Irjala from Finland is absent due to her father’s medical condition. 

- Ms. Joyce Moseley is absent, Chris is representing her. 

- Germany did not respond to the invitation. Mr. Sättler retired, we will try to contact the new director. 
2. Approval of this agenda. Any changes? 
No changes. Henny realizes, that we did not formally thank Niklas for his presidency during the last four years. He remembered that Niklas saved Euromet in Poland, when he became president. 

Niklas thanks for that and points out that it is not easy to keep Euromet alive. He wishes Henny good luck with his presidency. 

 

3. Report from the last board meeting in England. Can we approve the report and put it in the archive? 

Kai has a comment - he points out there has been a mistake in minutes. They are planning a mini symposium for 2 days, not for 1 day. 
 

4. Interests for new memberships?
So far we have one new candidate from Slovenia.
New membership applicant  - OSNOVNA ŠOLA VERŽEJ. Two people represent the institution with 50 children. So far we did not have formalized a procedure to accept new members, so Henny asks if there are any objections to. Since there are no objections, he welcomes OSNOVNA ŠOLA VERŽEJ as a new member.
5. Official registration of EUROMET and opening of bank account. 

Henny reminds that so far have not been officially registered. He explains that it is difficult to get EU funds when the organisation is not registrated. He reminds everyone that they have all received a copy of the Dutch registration, together with an official English translation. He points out that everything regarding the board meeting (voting, responsibility, ending of the organisation, etc) should be written down. We needed all that in order to be able to open a bank account. 
Ms. Solange from France suggests to have it translated also in French. Henny emphasizes that translation costs 700 EUR, which is not little. Ms. Solange replies that it all started in France, so besides English French should be also official language. The French institution points out that that in the STATUE should be stated that French is one of the official languages – so we have to change it. Henny replies that that he has not indicated that board meeting will be held only in English. Martin of Ireland asks about the purpose of  the document. Henny replies that in the future, in order to organise a symposium, we need registration to get money from EU funds. 
He also suggests that the language question is something we also decided about; in the past and in the future board meetings will be held in English and French. It is not necessary to put this in the official registration, so there is no need to change the official document. The French delegation says we are doing things the opposite way – not how we should do it. We should have had time to read the articles beforehand. Niklas reminds everybody that it is the same STATUTE everybody agreed on and accepted in Sweden in 2006. That statute was translated in French and everybody got the copy of it. The French delegation forgot about that. 

The voting about bilingual(English and French) board meetings in future was carried out and everybody agreed.    
Ives (French director) says the French delegation will go through the document, because they did not have time because of organizing the symposium. 

Niklas says he is glad we finally have an official registration of Euromet. 
Henny concludes that we will discuss the statute again in Helsinki and if necessary we will change the statute. But for now the statute is accepted.
6. Budget matters 
Gordana explains she did not have a form – did not know how and what to write, so she promises to end invoices as soon as possible. 
Henny tells that IMPACT has not attend the last board meeting. Chris explains that their funding has probably finished. Henny will try to contact them. 

Das Rauhe Haus did pay the fee. 

Boys’ institution from Poland did not pay the fee last year.  Elzbieta contacted them last year after the board meeting and they told her they are considering the membership, they have problems. In January the terminated the membership – NOT OFFICIALLY. She will try to contact them again in June, but she could not. She suggest Henny contacts them and terminate the membership. Henny will write a letter, Elzbieta will translate this into Polish. 

Invoices for fees will be sent next week. Niklas asks how much money we have. Henny replies that Euromet still owes Slovene 3.500 EUR for the Symposium in 2007 (it was agreed at the Board meeting). Henny explains that without this year’s fees we have 9.000 EUR. Solange suggests that at the next board meeting there should be a financial report – in the form of a paper for everybody. If we intend to get EU funds, we need official financial reports. Henny promises to make a inancial report. 

Gordana asks all organizations to provide her with the correct bank accounts and addresses, because otherwise it is impossible to send refunds.      

 
7. Report and feedback from the Symposium in England in 2008 

Henny expresses very positive remembrance, especially about preparing youngsters for work. Chris hopes that everybody enjoyed the experience, because they certainly enjoyed organizing it. He tells that because of Euromet they got significant support. Swedish delegation is coming to learn about the work they do. Niklas says the study visit was extremely interesting.   
 

8. Report and feedback from the ongoing 20 year Jubilee Symposium & Jambore  2009 in France- theme REEDUCATION AND THERAPY WHEN IN CARE 

Ives explains: The symposium focuses on specific problems – mental and justice. The link between society and adolescents. At symposium attendants will get the big picture about the link between society and adolescence; legal, health matters. They will try to tell/show us how to treat young people without necessity to keep them locked. 
9. Organization and questions about the next EUROMET board meeting and minisymposium 2010 in Finland 

Kai informs us that they are organizing it together with Marja’s institution. They have already had a few meetings. He gives us the programme, with the notion that there might be some changes. It will take place at Arthur hotel, close to the Railway station. 
The theme is SPECIAL EDUCATION SYSTEM IN CHILDCARE. 
 

10. Who will host the Symposium & Jamboree in 2011? So far we have two candidates: Romania and SIS Sweden. 
Camelia (Romania) points out that it would be very difficult for her to host the Jamboree. The Belgium institutions (Flemish and Walloon) offer to host together the Symposium and Jamboree  in 2011. Henny suggests for Romania then to host the mini symposium in 2012. Martin is disappointed because he thought Ireland will hold the mini symposium and he has already got the approval from his board. He expresses fear that this kind of decision making could jeopardize their participation with Euromet. Camellia does not have any objections to organize a mini symposium later.  

Henny asks about approval for Belgium to hold Symposium and Jamboree – no objections from members. Henny concludes that Belgium will host symposium and jamboree in 2011. Ireland will host the mini symposium in 2012, Raby in Sweden has 175th jubilee, so they are organizing in 2013 Symposium and Jamboree and in 2014 the mini symposium will be held in Romania.   

 

11. Making an archive and history book of EUROMET  with contributions of all members.  

Henny: We do not have officially documentation of Euromet meetings. He suggests an archive and booklet, we can make some preparation for next year. Everybody agrees. Professional help will be appreciated. It will take two years to make a good history. It is also a question of money – is it acceptable to spend 2.000 EUR? Eveybody agrees. If more money is needed we will discuss this beforehand at the board meeting. It would be very good to put all the gathered information also on our website. 

12. Suggestions for improvement and updating our website – www.euromet.nu
Jan suggests that somebody else takes over the website, because he does not have any time left to do it. Martin suggests Euromet.org and also to be linked from our webpage. It should be easy to use for President and secretary and people who organize the Jamboree. Martin says it should be designed professionally and allow Gordana to administer it. 500 – 800 EUR is reasonable for webpage. For this we could rise fee from € 250 to € 300. 
Camelia suggests a project to finance a webpage. She suggests a project under GRUNTVIG, which gives money for networking. Henny suggests Camelia and Gordana to investigate the possibilities of external funding for internet exchange between the institutions.
Henny promises to try to get a new webpage ready before the next meeting in Helsinki. He thinks 1.000 EUR will be enough to get a professional webpage. Niklas doubts 1.000 EUR is enough. Martin says decision should be made today, a further delay should be a pity. Everybody agrees Henny could spend 1500 EURO to a maximum of 2.000 EUR  (otherwise a new approval of the board) for a professional to make and implement the website. 

13. Any reports about activities and exchanges by Euromet?

Thomas visited The Netherlands. Anita ( social worker from VIZ Visnja Gora) and Camelia visited Belgium (Institution Publique de Protection de la Jeunesse). Sweden and Finland plan some exchanges for teachers. 

14. Any remaining questions?

The question of fee is raised. Henny suggests 250 EUR for 2009 and 2010. We will discuss the fee question for 2011 the next time in Helsinki.  

Henny thanks everybody for their contribution in this meeting and hopes all will enjoy this 20th anniversary symposium. He also thanks on behalf of all participants the organizing committee of the jamboree and symposium in France. 
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